Lindale CE Primary School
MINUTES
Full Governors Meeting
Wednesday 25 April 2018 at 18:30
	Agenda item
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Helen Churchill - Chair

Sarah Coleman

Tom Holman 

Heather Keating - Clerk

Kim Law 

Jenny Leahy 

Bill Wearing
	

	2
	Apologies

Paul Bond 

Becky Davies 

Lisa Jefferson
	

	3
	Declaration of interests

TH – Governor at Cartmel Primary School
	

	4
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 17 January 2018
The minutes of the last meeting held on 17 January 2018 were approved and agreed.
	

	5
	Matters arising not on the agenda

None
	

	6
	Support to other schools 

SC updated governors that the LA have asked her to continue supporting Selside until the end of term. They are paying salary and oncosts for two days a week.  This has had an impact on the budget for Lindale with the purchase of additional resources and the employment of additional TA support.  Karen Watson is covering teaching and SC said she doing very well and gaining excellent experience.  Governors agreed that this has been a valuable opportunity for both schools and has demonstrated the strength of leadership distributed throughout Lindale.  SC said she has enjoyed being able to support Selside and is very pleased with the extra resources for Lindale.
	

	7
	Reports – sub committees

7.1 Curriculum and standards

TH has met with SC to update the SIP – see item 9

7.2 Finance and staffing 
SC and WW are working on the budget.  A finance committee meeting is arranged for Thursday 24 May 2018 to discuss.  
7.3 Buildings and health & safety 

Minutes of the meeting held on 18 April 2018 had been previously circulated.  KL gave an update.
7.4 Pastoral and community
Minutes of the meeting held on 28 March 2018 had been previously circulated.  
SC informed governors that the Friends of Lindale have been very pro-active in organising events – sponsored bike ride, picnic, bingo night and bbq.  They have recently donated £500 to purchase spheros for computer programming.
TH asked about the church and JL confirmed that feedback had been requested from the community regarding the potential closure.  This will now be discussed by the Diocese.

The new SIAMS framework will be effective from September 2018.  There is a training event on 13 June which SC and KL will attend.  SIAMS will be a standing item on the pastoral committee agenda.
	

	8
	Head’s report

The Head’s Report for April 2018 had been previously circulated.  SC gave an update on key items.
Numbers for next year are looking positive with 6 children starting in reception and 4 leaving Y6.  A further parent is coming to look round school tomorrow.  Nursery numbers have grown steadily and transition to school is good. 
The SEF has been graded as good/outstanding in all areas following:

· Feedback from HT performance management external adviser

· Letter from Teaching Schools Council (outstanding)

· Positive feedback from SLRP executive office and LA adviser visit

Reading and spelling continue to be a focus for the school.  LA funding is available and Lindale is working with Old Hutton as part of the Good to Great project on spelling.  Staff are ensuring that additional opportunities are made available for reading in school.
Fiona Massey and Kim Curwen have both passed assessment to become County moderators.  
	

	9
	School Improvement Plan

SC and TH have updated the SIP which is on the governor website.  SC went through the document in detail to inform governors of developments and progress made towards targets in all priority areas.

1. Continue to develop an exciting, challenging and relevant curriculum
· Half-yearly report sent out and used to inform parent conversations
· French teacher continuing – for all KS2

· Subject leaders – staff meetings used for peer monitoring.  Lesson observations carried out. Sharing of good practice.
2. Increase proportion of pupils meeting ARE and higher standards in all subjects
· Standards are being met

· FM and KC passed assessment for County moderators
3. Continue to improve standards in Phonics and Spelling in all year groups
· Maintained daily sessions for all groups

· Extra support given in afternoons

· Reading daily

· Regular practice of number facts and times tables
4. Improve children’s knowledge of times tables and instant recall of number facts
· Big maths
5. Continue to develop outstanding behaviour for learning and a growth mindset, underpinned by our school values
· SLRP visit – positive feedback on behaviour

· School Council – all together in hall on Tuesdays after collective worship
6. Develop an Outstanding Early Years environment
· FM going on an outdoor learning course

· LA moderation support visit – very impressed with provision
7. Develop outdoor learning environment
· Outdoor path been extended
8. Continue to develop as an Outstanding Church School 
· Moving mountains

· Diocese meetings – various speakers
9. Further develop outward-looking mindset for the benefit of pupils and staff
· SC continuing support as EHT at Selside School
10. Maintain expertise in governance and further develop monitoring role
· Regular monitoring, learning walks and work of committees ongoing
11. Be financially sustainable whilst maintaining high quality of provision
· Financially sustainable – 8% c/f

· Monthly contributions to GrangeNow

· Maintaining Facebook presence

All areas are working well towards desired impacts with targets achieved for areas 5 and 6. 
	

	10
	Curriculum leadership governor reports

Science and Reading meetings have been completed.
	

	11
	Safeguarding update

Nothing to report.
	

	12
	30 hours Nursery provision

Provision is going well and there is a wide awareness within the community.  
	

	13
	Training

HC attended the CPGF session which looked at the new online data, Analyse School Performance (ASP).  A summary report has been uploaded to the website.
The next event will be held on Thursday 7 June 2018 to look at the new GDPR.  Any governors wishing to attend to forward names to HK – HC attending.
	

	14
	Governance

A letter has been circulated to all parents regarding the current parent vacancy.  No response has yet been received.  Governors agreed it was really important to fill this vacancy as soon as possible.  Parents will be invited to attend a meeting if they would like to gain an awareness of what is involved in being a governor.
	

	15
	Policies

It was agreed to adopt all Cumbria HR policies in September 2017 which includes their Complaints policy.  This policy was updated and uploaded to the school website.  The LA policy also refers to an annex based on a DfE policy to deal with unreasonable complainants.  It has been proposed that this document be inserted in full at the end of the complaints policy.  All agreed.
	

	16
	Correspondence

None
	

	17
	Date and time of next meeting:

FGB:
Tuesday 17 July @ 18:00

FS:  
Thursday 24 May @ 16:00
CS:  
Tuesday 5 June @ 09:00
PC:  


H&S: 
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